Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, November 6, 2003

Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at noon in LEC 12.

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Tom Barnett, John Besci, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Mary Hudacheck-Buswell, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Sharon Sellers, Michael Terapane, and Joe Trachtenberg. 

Others present:  Cathie Aust, Diane Burns, Bates Canon, Sharon Hoffman, Jim Mackin, Bud Miller, George Nakos, Judy Plawecki, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser, Jill Sears, Ray Wallace, Martha Wicker, and Tammy Wilson

Minutes:  Minutes of October 16 were approved by FC with minor correction.  

Reports:

CAPC: 

· George Nakos – CAPC met Tuesday and discussed changes to the Technology BAS program and raising the admission standard.  Will have second reading at next meeting Nov. 18.  Email suggestions to Nakos.  Discussion followed.  Nakos will email faculty with details.

Promotion and Tenure Subcommittee-the chair:  

· Tom Barnett – Committee is proceeding and may have draft next week.  After the FC approves the draft will go to the Faculty for full review and approval at Faculty Meeting.  Hoffman suggested holding Open Forums to discuss the policy before the faculty meeting.  P&T Subcommittee will have a draft by the next FC.  It will be made available electronically with all changes highlighted.  Hudachek-Buswell suggested the best way to review is by printing the current version and the proposed and going through them both since the format is different. Discussion followed.  The new policy will be reviewed at the next FC meeting. 

Faculty Manual Review Subcommittee:  

· Michael Terapane – The committee sent Section 208 to Mackin to be posted for review.  Section 300 on grievances is now being reviewed.   The current hard copy syllabus policy is being reviewed.  The committee will propose online version of the syllabus only with all corrections submitted to student in writing.  It will only affect grading or assessments not readings.  Review of information currently listed in the syllabus is also being reviewed.  Terepane stated that the committee is working hard to get sections finished but doesn’t expect that the remaining sections will be finished this semester.  The committee plans to make the information available on the web with changes highlighted.  Discussion followed.

Provost:  

· Hoffman gave a report of the activities of the Office of Academic Affairs.  The master plan is being reviewed.  There are four searches currently underway: VP of Information Technology and Services, VP for Campus Life, VP Extended Learning, and Director of Human Resources.  

· The President left Wed. for Romania and will return in two weeks.  Dr. Harden will be visiting five different major universities and is working on having faculty exchanges.  Harden has been in touch via email when available.  

· Arjomand asked about the Clayton College & State University’s name being changed.  Hoffman stated that at this point it is on hold.  It is not on the front burner.

Old Business:

“Basic Undergraduate Student Responsibilities”
· Eichelberger stated that there were a few typos that needed to be corrected.  Also add a statement about activating and monitoring email regularly under category one.  Trachtenberg asked if students receive a hard copy.  Mackin stated that it will be in the catalog making reference to the Code of Conduct in the Student Handbook.  Cheyne requested that the document include staff in the heading “Interactions with Faculty and Other Students”.  Bates suggested that this document restate the laptop policy. Discussion followed.  Other formatting and wording suggestions were made and the document will need to be approved at the next FC meeting after review of the document.  The committee will receive the draft via email once the changes are made.
Next meeting will be Nov. 20.
Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:05pm.

Submitted:

Tammy Wilson

Secretary to the Council

